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IMPORTANT U.S. 1 TRAFFIC SHIFT NOTIFICATION 

U.S. 1 (S.R. 5) at S.R. A1A/PGA Boulevard 
Drainage Improvement Project 

Financial Identification Number:  415852-1-52-01 
 
Beginning at 7 p.m., Tuesday, March 10, contractors will begin installing barrier wall to prepare 
for a traffic shift that will begin at 7 a.m., Wednesday, March 11.  The shift will close all 
northbound lanes of U.S. 1 at State Road (S.R.) A1A / PGA Boulevard (Jack Nicklaus Drive), 
and move northbound traffic over to the southbound side of the road to begin Phase Two of the 
on-going drainage improvement project underway in this area.   
 

• The inside left turn lane of southbound U.S. 1 onto S.R. A1A / PGA Boulevard (Jack 
Nicklaus Drive) and the outside left turn lane of eastbound PGA Boulevard onto 
northbound U.S. 1 will also be closed. There will be one lane open in each direction 
through the work zone for the duration of this phase.  

• The Oakbrook Square main entrance off northbound U.S. 1 will be closed periodically 
during this phase of construction. Motorists will be asked to enter the plaza through the 
southern entrance on S.R. A1A / PGA Boulevard (Jack Nicklaus Drive) or the northern 
entrances on U.S. 1.  

• The main exit off northbound U.S. 1 will be closed for three months beginning on 
Wednesday, March 11. Traffic leaving the plaza must use the exits available on the north 
side or south side of the plaza. There will be no southbound access onto U.S. 1; 
motorists must use the exit on S.R. A1A.   

• Electronic message boards have been placed on northbound and southbound U. S. 1 
and S.R. A1A / PGA Boulevard (Jack Nicklaus Drive) to provide advance warning to 
motorists.  Motorists should anticipate delays when traveling through this area and should 
use caution.   

• Phase Two includes all project-related work scheduled for the northbound side of the 
road.  Phase Two will last approximately three months, weather and unforeseen 
circumstances permitting. 

 
Thank you for your continued patience and support as we perform this work. For more 
information on this project or any of the I-95 HOV Expansion Projects, please contact Public 
Information Officers, Alicia De Fago at 561-718-4709, or Peter Dobens at 561-876-7881, or via 
email 95info@pbfdot.com. You may also visit the public information field office, located at 11641 
Kew Gardens Avenue, Suite 101, in Palm Beach Gardens, Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. until 
5 p.m.  
 
Please visit the project Web site: www.pbfdot.com/95Expansion for the latest lane closure 
information, project updates and maps with project phasing. 


